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To: Members of Council 
 

From: Mayor Marianne Meed Ward 
 
Date: January 25, 2019 
 

 Re: Official Plan Review and Motion 
 

 

Burlington residents have consistently raised concerns about overintensification and 
development in our City. During the 2018 election, they made their voices heard and clearly 
indicated the need to review the scale and intensity of planned development.   
 
As a result, I am bringing forward a motion to re-examine the policies of the existing Official 
Plan that was adopted, though not officially approved, in April of 2018, and review matters of 
height and density.  
 
The Halton region has also recently identified areas of non-conformity, so this motion seeks to 
gain more clarity from them on those areas of concern. Once the region identified areas of non-
conformity, that stopped the clock on approving the new Official Plan and opened the plan up 
for any other matters of discussion. This allows our council the time to define what areas we 
want to study, undertake that work, consult with the community, and send back a 
comprehensive plan. We expect that plan to truly reflect the needs, best interests and vision of 
the community and its elected council.  
 
The motion will provide absolute clarity to staff and to the community that the City of 
Burlington staff are not to use the adopted 2018 plan in evaluating current/new development 
applications. Multiple analyses by staff in assessing development applications, downtown in 
particular, have made it clear we do not need to overintensify in order to meet our obligations 
under the Places To Grow legislation (see Report PB-67-18, page 21). 
 
Further, we will immediately discontinue use of the “Grow Bold” term and related branding to 
ensure we are absolutely clear on our direction. 
 
The motion I am bringing forward is as follows: 
 

1. Direct the Director of City Building to immediately commence a process to re-examine 
the policies of the Official Plan adopted April 26, 2018 in their entirety related to 
matters of height and intensity and conformity with provincial density targets. 
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2. Direct the Director of City Building to send a letter in respect of the Official Plan adopted 

by Council on April 26, 2018, to the Region of Halton acknowledging receipt of the 
Region’s Notice of Statement of Opinion of Non-Conformity with the Regional Official 
Plan dated December 4, 2018 and requesting sufficient time to address the conformity 
issues identified.    

  
3. Direct the Director of City Building that until such time as the modifications that result 

from the work being undertaken in (1) and (2) above are brought forward and adopted 
by Council and sent to the Region for approval, that the adopted OP policies not be 
given weight in evaluating development applications that may be processed in the 
interim period. 

  
4. Direct the Director of City Building to report back to the Planning and Development 

Committee meeting in March to provide a progress update on the Official Plan work 
plan with key milestone dates, public engagement plan, budget and resource 
requirements. 
  

5. Direct the City Manager to discontinue the use of the “Grow Bold” brand. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

Mayor Marianne Meed Ward 


